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Guest-editorial

Rehabilitation counseling in the 21st century

As the field of rehabilitation counseling looks ahead
to the future, the one constant we can count on is
change. In the past two decades, we have seen the
American economy shift from one of manufacturing,
first to one of service and more recently to one of in-
formation. Couple these developments with the tech-
nological explosion we have witnessed in recent years,
and it should be clear that the labor market and world
of work “ain’t what they used to be” for people with
and without disabilities all across the globe. These eco-
nomic and technological changes have been joined by
dramatic new advances in legislation, medical science,
health care, and societal attitudes toward people with
disabilities – all of which have had a major impact on
the policies and practices of rehabilitation counseling.

The turn of the century has provided all responsible
professions and sectors of society with a challenging
opportunity – to take inventory of their history, current
status, and possible future directions in our highly di-
versified global marketplace. For the field of rehabili-
tation counseling to remain viable in the New Millen-
nium, it must reach forward to embrace new opportu-
nities while at the same time looking back to honor the
time-tested foundations that distinguish it from other
helping professions. Only by remembering where we
have been can we hope to set a true compass to guide
where we go as the years pass and our consumers’
expectations continue to change.

In that spirit, my purpose in putting together this is-
sue was to highlight some of the current developments

in rehabilitation counseling that are likely to remain as
important issues in the years to come. Themes such
as privatization, specialization, credentialing, and the
changing needs of people with disabilities run through
the articles presented herein, and the perspectives of-
fered by contributing authors provide a broad-based
glimpse of what the future might hold for rehabilitation
counseling as well as for the employment of people
with disabilities.

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to
my friends and colleagues around the United States
who contributed such outstanding articles to this issue:
Dr. James Bellini, Dr. Patrick Dunn, Dr. Shawn Fitzger-
ald, Dr. Dennis Gilbride, Dr. Bruce Growick, Ms. Car-
olyn Hawley, Ms. Mary Hennessey, Dr. Lynn Koch,
Dr. Brian McMahon, Ms. Deborah Minton, Dr. Chris-
tine Reid, Dr. Linda Shaw, Dr. Stephanie Sleister,
and Ms. Tamara Tabor. I also thank guest reviewers
Dr. James Bellini of Syracuse University and Ms. Mary
Hennessey of Kent State University. Special apprecia-
tion goes to Dr. Paul Wehman, Editor of JVR, for the
opportunity to undertake this project.
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